



First XI Cricket, The First XI line up featuring Dylan Smith as this years Captain.

CO-CURRICULARNEWS

A reminder about some of the important pieces of information that I outlined in last weeks newsletter.

Sport Program: Middle and Senior Years sporting competitions begin this week. The SAAS association have only sent a 1 week draw to allow teams to commence this week and all fixtures are in draft form, but once completed, they will be posted on the Rostrevor College website under co-curricular. A completed draw for the term will be uploaded next week.

Away Venues: When your son has a scheduled away match, he is required to seek a map to the ground which will be available on-line from the Rostrevor website under co-curricular. Schools do not always play on their actual grounds and therefore it is important to check where the match is being played. I will endeavor to make these maps available by Wednesday of the upcoming weekend at the latest but am reliant upon the opposing school to forward this information.

Cancellations: Middle and Senior Years training will be cancelled if the forecast temperature is 38 degrees or greater. Junior Years training will be cancelled if the forecast temperature is 35 degrees or greater.

Weekend games will be cancelled on the Friday if the forecast temperature is 38 degrees or greater and this information can be found on the Rostrevor College website under Co-curricular.

FIRST XI CRICKET

Rostrevor 9/129 in 43 overs (**Dylan Fitzsimons** 36no, **Harrison Rahaley** 26, **Murphy Short** 20) defeated Sacred Heart 127 all out in 43 overs (**Harrison Rahaley** 4/35, **Ned McKay** 3/16, **Darcy Fogarty** 1/17)

The First XI faced a strong opponent in an away fixture against Sacred Heart. The boys fought hard and claimed a tough win in a game where batting was difficult, but ultimately a very important win as it was a Knockout game for the State Championship competition. Whilst coach Mr Trewartha wasn't happy that the boys played anywhere near their best, the resilience of the team to grind out the win against good opposition was very pleasing.

Sacred Heart won the toss and elected to bat. Their opening batsmen put on 21 before a mix-up saw us take the first wicket via an excellent throw from the deep from Dylan Fitzsimons. Dylan Smith and Patrick Shrestha were excellent with the new ball and made scoring difficult. Sacred Heart continued to accumulate the runs; however, our bowling was tight and they never exceeded a run rate of 3 per over. At 3/99 with 13 overs to go, a total of 150+ was on the cards. Harrison Rahaley and Ned McKay bowled with great accuracy and were rewarded with regular wickets in the latter part of the innings. From 3/99, Sacred Heart slipped to 7/106 and eventually all out for 127. Our fielding was OK, but certainly some room for improvement in the weeks to come.

DATES TO REMEMBER

WEEK 3

Tuesday 16 February

Junior Years Parent Information Evening

Friday 19 February

Dux Assembly

Parents Welcome Evening

WEEK 4

Wednesday 24 - Friday 26 February

Year 8 Camp

Thursday 25 - Friday 26 February

Year 10 Father/Son Activities & Retreat Day

CO-CURRICULAR NEWS

CONTINUED...

In reply, we lost wickets at times when we threatened to put on a good partnership. When chasing 128, it only takes one good partnership to win the game, but unfortunately we lost wickets at crucial times. Murphy Short and Harrison Rahaley put on 30 for the 4th wicket and Dylan Fitzsimons put on 18 with Ned McKay for the 9th wicket. Ultimately, this was enough to get us home for the win... just!

I would like to congratulate the following students and Old Scholars for their achievements:

• Congratulations to Year 10 Luke

Valente who opened his season for the
10A's by notching up an impressive 108,
in a tremendous opening stand with
Angus Honner who scored 95 in their
teams victory over CBC. Year 10 bowler

Wyatt Fraser then made batting very
tough for the CBC batsman finishing

with the incredible figures of 4/1 off 4 overs.

Congratulations to Year 12 student,
 Dylan Smith who has been named
 Captain of the First XI Cricket team,
 as well as Captain of the Drive Tennis team.

If your son, be he a current or past scholar, has made any significant achievement in an activity outside of the College, please pass this on to me via email to jfischer@rostrevor.sa.edu. au or by phone, so that I can include his achievements in the weekly newsletter.



Jeff Fischer
Co-ordinator of
Co-curricular
Activities

WEEK 1

CRICKET

1ST XI 9/129 def SHC 10/127

Batting: D Fitzsimons 36no, H Rahaley 26, M Short 20
Bowling: H Rahaley 4/35, N McKay 3/16, D Fogarty 1/17

10A 222 def CBC 58

Batting: L Valente 108, A Honner 95

Bowling W Fraser 4/1 (4 overs)

TENNIS

DRIVE O def by PAC 9
Best M Pace



In other Co-curricular news, Year 11 student, **Owen Selby**, will be performing at this years Fringe in the Theater production, 'Shadow People,' running from Thursday 18 to Saturday 20 of February at the Odeon Theater. We would like to wish Owen the best of luck with his performance run and encourage those interested to head over to the Fringe site to purchase tickets in support of Owen and for further information:

https://www.adelaidefringe.com.au/fringetix?venue=Odeon%20Theatre

ANNOUNCEMENT

From 2016, the College will be moving to an electronic Newsletter/Bulletin. These publications will still be emailed to families as per previous years and made available on the College website. However, families that had previously nominated to receive a hard copy (newsletter only), will need to obtain this from the respective administration office/s (MY®SY / JY). Alternatively, if you would now like to be included in the email distribution list, please advise the College at contactdetails@rostrevor.sa.edu.au.

Furthermore, the fortnightly Bulletin will now report on co-curricular news only. General notices will be reported in the fortnightly newsletter instead.





2 MARCH OLD COLLEGIANS COME AND TRY RUGBY UNION

New players welcome. This is a great opportunity to come and try RUGBY UNION!



Old Collegians Come and Try RUGBY UNION

Great Opportunity to Bring a Friend!

FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE

TIME: 05:30pm

WHERE:
Tregenza Oval,
Laurel Avenue,
Linden Park

OLD COLLEGIANS RUFC

www.oldcollegiansrugby.org.au

For more information:

Corné Arnold

Junior Registrar
juniorregistrar@oldcolls.org.au

Mobile: 0437 359 883